
PLEASE USE P.O. BOX 117, IRONWOOD, MI 

49938 FOR ALL MAILED CORRESPONDENCE.  
PLEASE CALL DIRECTLY THE OFFICIAL YOU WISH TO REACH AS WE 

DO NOT ACCEPT VOICE MESSSAGES AT THE TOWNSHIP HALL. 

ERWIN TOWNSHIP WINTER TAXES

If you pay your taxes by mail, please enclose payment stub OR 

the parcel number.  If you wish to receive a receipt, please 

include a stamped, self-addressed envelope. Payments MUST 

be postmarked by February 14th, 2021 to AVOID penalties.

WELCOME NEW BOARD 

MEMBERS – Clerk – Betty Perkis, 

Treasurer – Roberta Nuce, Trustee – 

Bill Hellen.  Back again Supervisor – 

Larry Grimsby, Trustee – Jim 

Anderson. 

 

TOWNSHIP 

HALL remains 

CLOSED due to the COVID-19 virus 

(at this point) through December 31st, 

2020.  NOTE:  You MUST wear a 

mask to attend ANY meetings at the 

Township Hall. 

 

GOOD-BYE to RETIRING BOARD 

MEMBERS – Clerk – Vicky Finco, 

Treasurer – Sylvia Mussatti and 

Trustee – Ray Brown.  THANK YOU 

for all you have done for our 

Township over the past years. 

ERWIN TOWNSHIP 
N8908 Van Buskirk Rd Township Hall: (906) 932-4871  

Website: www. erwintownship.org 

November 2020 

 

Roberta Nuce - Treasurer will be at the 

Township Hall the following required dates: 

December 30th, 2020      February 16th, 2021 

            March 1st, 2021   ALL dates: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.     

ALL questions pertaining to your PROPERTY TAXES are handled ONLY 

by the TREASURER – Roberta Nuce (906) 932-0235 

 

ERWIN TOWNSHIP 

OFFICIALS 

   

 SUPERVISOR 

Larry Grimsby 

(906) 399-7406 

 

 CLERK 

Betty Perkis 

(906) 932-4556 

erwintownshipclerk@ 

gmail.com 

 

 TREASURER 

Roberta Nuce 

(906)  932-0235 

erwintownshiptreasurer

@gmail.com 

 

 TRUSTEES 

Jim Anderson 

(906) 364-3042 

William Hellen 

(906) 285-0322 

    2021 BOARD MEETINGS 

                  6:00 p.m.                

2nd Wednesday of the Month                                                  

2021 

January 13th      February 10th  

March 10th             April 14th 

May 12th                    June 9th   

July 14th                August 11th  

 

 



COMMUNITY CLUB -We 

would like to thank everyone 

who participated in our Bake 

Sale fundraiser.  It was a great success 

getting us three quarters of the way to our 

$1,000 goal!   Hopefully soon we will be 

able to get back to our regular meetings 

and events.  SEARCH Erwin Township 

Community Club on FACEBOOK.   

Contact Amber Hurkmans, President at 

(906) 285-1663 – or email 

amberhurkmans@gmail.com for more 

information.   Enjoy your holidays and 

stay safe. 

 ERWIN TOWNSHIP 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY – 

We are proud to announce that we have 

purchased the former Erwin East End 

School at N8765 East End Road.  The 

building will become the ETHS artifact 

museum and genealogy research center.  

There will need to be extensive restoration 

before we can move into the building, but 

we are excited to have a building we can 

call home.  Please consider a donation to 

the building fund. It can be sent to ETHS 

at the following address of P O Box 412, 

Ironwood, MI  49938. More information 

contact us at 

erwintownshiphistoricalsociety@gmail.com 

ERWINTOWNSHIP.ORG 

is the website for the Township.  

CHECK it out!  Monthly minutes are 

posted after they have been approved 

as are other various announcements.  

GROWTH in the 

TOWNSHIP – Erwin Township is 

continuing to grow with three new 

residences and several accessory buildings 

constructed this year.   WELCOME to our 

new RESIDENTS and PROPERTY 

OWNERS! 

During this post-election 

time, many people have 

questions about the 

voting process.  Below are some 

helpful links to check out the facts.  

The first site is 

https://cisa.gov/rumorcontrol and 

belongs to the Department of 

Cybersecurity and Infrastructure 

Security Agency.   

For the State of Michigan search 

https://michigan.gov/sos – at the 

home page choose the Elections link 

arrow, scroll down to Election Security 

in Michigan, scroll down to 

Misinformation and False Information 

then click on the black box with FACT 

CHECKS.   

The final one is 

https://dominionvoting.com which is 

the website for the tabulator that 

counted your vote in our precinct. 

THANK YOU for exercising your 

right to vote! 

 CONTACT INFORMATION – CLIP & SAVE!!!  

   

 

 

 TRANSFER STATION  (garbage) – N8990 VanBuskirk Rd -  HOURS – SATURDAY 8 to Noon 

Purchase bags for garbage at $2 bag.  Bring recyclables in your own container or bag at the cost of $1 per 

30 gallons.  Visit www.eaglewasteandrecycling.com for more information on what can be recycled. 

 Ivan Hellen – Attendant & Township Hall Custodian (906) 364-4856 

OUR OTHER BOARDS 

 PLANNING COMMISSION – Chair to be filled -  Dave Pawlak – Secretary, Roger Mussatti, 

John Nuce, Jim Anderson.  2021 meeting dates will be January 20th, April 21st, July 21st and 

October 20th all at 6:00 p.m. 

 BOARD of REVIEW – Sylvia Mussatti,  Amber Hurkmans, Dave Pawlak, Melissa Prisbe – 

Assessor,  Larry Grimsby – Secretary to the Board.  Alternates: Donna Erickson & Mary 

Abramson.  Watch for your yearly Tax Assessment which will list BOR dates for 2021.   

 Building /Zoning Inspector – Donald (Butch) Saari  (906) 364-1277 or (906) 932-5979 

To obtain building permits and answer zoning questions.   

 Assessor – Melissa Prisbe   (906) 364-2910 – QUESTIONS regarding your property or assessments. 

 Road Commission – Road issues (906) 667-0233 Monday-Friday 7 to 3; or leave a message 

 Western U. P. Health Department (Well and Septic Permits) (906) 667-020 

 

 

mailto:amberhurkmans@gmail.com
https://dominionvoting.com/
http://www.eaglewasteandrecycling.com/

